
SENATE.... .No. 156.

The Joint Committee on Claims, to whom was committed the
Petition of Isaiah B. Young, for compensation for services
rendered the Commonwealth by Melvin & Young, in furnish-
ing working plans and specifications for the State Reform
School buildings, at WSstborough, have considered the said
Petition, and

The petitioner, Mr. Isaiah B. Young, is the surviving partner
of the late Isaac Melvin, in whose name the alleged services
were performed.

It appears from Senate .Document No. 7, 1850, that the com-
missioners for erecting the State Reform School buildings,
employed Mr. Melvin to prepare plans for the buildings, to be
presented for the consideration of the legislature. The plans
were furnished and met the approbation of the commissioners,
and for this service there was paid the sum of two hundred
dollars. After they had been accepted, the commissioners
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employed James S. Savage and Elias Carter, Esquires, to su-
perintend the erection of the buildings. These gentlemen were
authorized to engage the services of Mr. Melvin, to prepare
working plans and specifications. This was done out of cour-
tesy to Messrs. Melvin & Young, they having been employed by
the commissioners to prepare the plans as before stated. The
charge made for this service was $358, which was considered
exorbitant, and the commissioners refused to allow it. Wishing
to pay all that could reasonably be demanded for such service,
and being unwilling to rely on their own opinions as to what
was a just compensation, they made inquiries of several archi-
tects as to the value of the labor performed, and the largest
sum named by any individual was $5O. In order to do full
justice in the case, it was decided to tender to Mr. Melvin $75,
which was done, at two different times, and by him refused.
Thus the matter remained to the time the claim was presented
to the present Legislature. Your Committee, after a careful
examination of the subject, see no reason to differ in opinion
from the commissioners, and would therefore recommend the
passage of the accompanying Resolve.
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Resolved , That there be allowed and paid out of the treasury
of the Commonwealth, to Isaiah B. Young, the sum of seventy-
five dollars, for services rendered the Commonwealth under the
direction of the Commissioners for erecting the State Reform
School Buildings, at Westborough, and that the governor be
authorized to draw his warrant accordingly.

Coinmonumiltl) of ittassacljusctte.

In the Year One Thousand Eight Hundred and Fifty-Seven.

RESOLVE

In favor of Isaiah B. Young.




